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Remediation works completed over summer school holidays 

The remediation project that took place over the summer school holidays at Bondi Public School (notified on 16 
December 2022) is complete.  

All contaminated material, including asbestos, that was present below the surface in the school’s lower playground has 
been encapsulated.  

An independent hygienist has inspected the area and a clearance certificate was issued to the school.  

The area will continue to be cordoned off and remain out of bounds to allow landscaping works to be finished. 

Works will include returfing the grass playground area and upgrading the school’s drainage system. Works have been 
carefully planned to ensure disruption to school operations is minimal, and are expected to be completed by mid-March 
2023. 

All work was completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in 
strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

If you have any further questions regarding the remediation works at Bondi Public School, please contact School 
Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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